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Board of Directors
Karen Slack (1/18)

920-625-3831
Sandy Perkins (1/18)

262-470-8750
Harry Beggs (1/17)

920-342-7042
Nancy Schmitt (1/19)

414-412-0008
Tara Matusiewicz (1/19)

608-576-1309

Director of Training & 
Committee Members

Director: Mark Christiansen
kimark@nconnect.net

920-344-0001
Obedience: Chris Getter
gettmystic@yahoo.com

262-370-2059
Agility: Karen Slack
mykads@charter.net

920-625-3831
Rally: Claudia Sonnenberg

bctroly@tds.net
920-699-2146

Monday Night: Tara Matusiewicz
tara_n_dusty@yahoo.com

608-576-1309

Directors Emeritus
Jon Evert

920-696-3459
Sunshine

Barbara Drake
252-784-1428

Newsletter
Anne De Roo
920-219-2184

Librarian
Kim Christiansen

920-349-8048
Website

Koenraad De Roo
920-219-2183

October 9

Session 6 Puppy/Manners Class Begins

October 10

Conformation Class

October 14-15

AKC VST Test
BRDC UKC Obedience/Rally Trials
(“Day Of” entries still possible for BRDC event)

October 24

Conformation Class

October 27

4th Friday Run Thrus

October 28-29

WWCDTC AKC Agility Trials
(Entries close Friday, Oct. 13 at 6:00 p.m.)

October 31

CGCA Evaluations

November 7

CGCU Evaluations

November 13

CGC Evaluations

November 14

General Membership Meeting

November 16

WWCDTC Achievement Match

November 18

WWCDTC Candy Cane Caper Trials
(Pre-entries due by Tuesday, Nov. 14)

November 23

Thanksgiving Day - NO CLASSES

November 25-26

WWCDTC AKC Obedience/Rally Trials
(Entries close Wednesday, Nov. 8 at noon or 
when 7 hr judging limit is reached)

December 22

4th Friday Run Thrus

January 2, 2018

Winter Session
Obedience/Rally/Agility Classes Begin

January 6-7, 2018

WWCDTC AKC Obedience/Rally Trials
(Entries close Wednesday, Dec. 20 at noon or 
when 7 hr judging limit is reached)

January 8, 2018

Session 1 Puppy/Manners Class Begins

Offi  cial Publication of the 

Western Waukesha County 

Dog Training Club

W1314 Cedar Drive

Ixonia, WI 53036

Phone: 920-206-9311

Website: www.wwcdtc.org

What’s Up & Coming at WWCDTC?

Cover Dogs Wanted!Cover Dogs Wanted!  Send images to wwcdtcnews@gmail.comSend images to wwcdtcnews@gmail.com

Do you have a submission for the newsletter? Please email to: wwcdtcnews@gmail.com or 
send by mail to Anne De Roo, 217 4th Street, Beaver Dam, WI 53916.

October 2017 Issue
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Reminders
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Inside the Recall Cover Dogs and News Wanted!
Have a picture of your pup that you love, a story or brag that you 
would like to share? We want it! We are in search of photos and 
news that can be shared in the newsletter content. Send your 
training, event, ribbon and candid photos to: 
wwcdtcnews@gmail.com or kderoo@outlook.com

Images used in this issue were provided by WWCDTC Club members. Thank you to all who 
contributed!. Stock images are boring... Show off  your pup!

Cheerio’s Rowdy James T Rascal achieved 
the requisite fi ve passes to complete his 
AKC Senior Hunter Upland title on Sat-
urday September 2nd at Scatter Creek in 
Rochester, WA sponsored by the Clumber 
Spaniel Club of America. 
-Anne Millane

Congratulations to the most recent CGC 
recipients in our Monday Night Puppy & 
Manners Classes:
Kate Anderson & Java
Lori Munkwitz & Febe

Wagging Rights

Andrew passed his ATTS temperament test on Sept 23rd in Beaver Dam. The chief tester 
told me it was a near picture perfect test and in 30 yrs of testing was the best test she had 
seen!! Andrew is now MADACC’s Grumman F6F Hellcat CGC CGCA CGCU TT

On August 8, 2017 Cloud took his CGC U test and passed. 
His AKC certifi cate is here and reads:
KoKaRo Mudpuppy Every Cloud BN RA CGCA CGCU.
-Sue Darsch
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President’s Bark

Hardly seems possible that football season is here already.  Where did the summer go.

We have been busy at WWCDTC as all of you know.  Lots of new things being introduced in 
classes thanks to Chris Getter which will make the classes more interesting and productive.  
Hope you all enjoy these changes.  Also with all the new Rally signs, etc. Claudia is getting 
that organized in those classes.  Whether you plan on going on to get your Master title in 
Rally or not, it is good to do those new signs as it gives the dogs and you something to 
work at.  Our November trials will be the fi rst that these classes are off ered.  This should be 
interesting.  I know more changes are in the wind for obedience too but they are not fi nal-
ized yet.  So stay tuned.

The building looks so nice now that it has been reorganized.  The company that did it sure 
did a beautiful job.  Hope all of you like it.  Then next year we will have more fl ower pots 
there and it will look great.  Thank you Mark for undertaking this project and to all that 
helped him with it.  Twice they had to come and take the matting up and then put it down.  
If you haven’t seen it, you will the next time you are out there.  There are a couple of more 
things that are planned for 2018 to improve some more things.  

Lots of things happening the next three months.  Hopefully you will be wanting to partici-
pate in them either by helping or showing your dog.  You probably will be asked to steward 
or help in some way to make these things run smoothly.

Thank you Karen Johnson for getting the class sign ups off  for the fi rst time.  As this is 
something new for her, she did a great job getting the classes organized.  There will be a 
few more changes for sign up for next year to make this even smoother.  Your cooperation 
to make her job easier is appreciated.  

Now on to watch the Packers.  Let’s hope for a win.  See you at Club

Joan
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On August 24 I was in the basement starting to load the washer and the kids were all out to potty 
after dinner. Suddenly there was a single voice screaming and yelping in pain. I raced up the stairs 
and out the back door to fi nd Sky standing and staring at a dark gray female on her back thrashing 
her legs in the air, Pinky and Honey shot past and I knew it was Mud Lily. She had fallen and the left 
side of her head was at a strange angle against the fence and her body. I yelled at Sky to get away 
– he shot to the far corner of the  pen and stayed there. Mud got up and blood was pouring from 
her mouth. I tried to get a hold of her to see what her injury was and she darted away to another 
corner. I ordered all the kids to “STAY” and raced inside for wet and dry paper towels. Once back out 
Mud let me approach and started cleaning up the blood, which I thought was due to a lost tooth 
– her last tooth. Surprisingly it was still there. It took quite some time for the bleeding to stop and 
then she seemed fi ne. She came in and settled in for a bit. It was at this point that I started to look 
to see who else had blood on them and it was Honey – she had a large spot in the middle of her 
back, yet no injury, so it had to have been Mud’s blood. In a few hours I noticed that every time she 
moved she yelped and fi nally around 9:35 pm we were on our way to the emergency vet in Madi-
son because she hadn’t had any water since dinner which was around 4:15. 

Without a sedative they could only see that there was a bruise under her tongue, she wouldn’t let 
anyone open her mouth. So they took her back to the procedure area and gave her a sedative. She 
had a reaction to the sedative that caused her to thrash about and toss her head and she started 
to scream and yelp again. I was in the lobby and bawling because my baby girl was in agony and 
I wasn’t there to hold her. Finally after about 20 minutes of her screaming and thrashing they got 
an IV line in and gave her anesthesia. By 11:20 I knew her left jaw was broken. Then it was my turn 
to cry and howl – they wanted to send her to the west side for emergency surgery to wire her jaw 
shut and put a feeding tube in, she would be in isolation for 6 weeks minimum and if it didn’t mend 
I would have to put her to sleep.

By 11:30 I asked to see her so that I could tell her “good-bye”. By 11:50 she was gone. Mud Lily was 
my treasure – she and I had a lot of “fi rsts” together. I came home empty handed and Cloud hung 
his head.

Cloud and I cried for an hour. 

The next day I realized that 
Sky and Honey were 
absolutely lost without their 
mother. Pinky has no one to 
shadow throughout the day. 
Cloud mopes and cries.

We are all lost and sad without 
Mud Lily. She was 13.5 years 
old. 

Rest in Peace 

AKC/UKC CH KoKaRo 
Captain Mud Lily CD RA.

-Sue Darsch

In Loving Memory
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Session 6 Monday night Puppy and 
Manners classes begin on Monday, 
October 9. 

Class schedule is as follows:

6:30 p.m. Classes
     KinderPuppy I
     Beginning Manners
     Beyond the Basics

7:45 p.m. Classes
     KinderPuppy II
     Junior Manners
     Advanced Manners (CGC)

Spring Session CGCA/CGCU 
Class has a few spots  still 
available. This session 
will be offered beginning in 
April, 2018. To reserve a spot 
in this popular class, please 
contact Anne at 
wwcdtcnews@gmail.com

CGCA Evaluations will be held on 
Tuesday, October 31.

CGCU Evaluations will be held on 
Tuesday, November 7.

CGC Evaluations will be held on 
Monday, November 13. 

 Please contact Anne De Roo at 
wwcdtcnews@gmail.com if you are 
interested in participating.

Monday Night Corner

WWCDTC Instructors:

There will be a mandatory instructor’s train-
ing meeting on Friday, November 3th at 
6:30. Any instructor who plans to instruct 
pre-novice, novice, or open in 2018 must at-
tend or your name will be removed from the 
2018 schedule. The changes to the rules for 
novice and open are extensive and we as in-
structors must be thoroughly familiar with 
these changes in order to teach them to our 
students.

We will be going over the rule changes and 
demonstrating what they will look like. I am 
giving advance notice so that you can ar-
range your schedule and keep that Friday 
open. All instructors or any club members, 
who are interested, are invited to come and 
see what the new regulations are about.

Chris Getter
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The next general 
membership meeting 
is scheduled for Tuesday, 
November 14, 2017 at 7:00 
p.m. See you then!

When responding to 
volunteer requests, newsletter 
submission requests, even 
sign-ups, etc., please be sure 
to sign your emails with 
your first and last name. It is 
frequently very difficult to 
know who you are based on 
just your email address.

Premiums and entry forms 
for events at WWCDTC 
(unless otherwise noted) are 
available for download at 
our website:
www.wwcdtc.org
- Click on “Events” -

You will be notified in the 
monthly newsletter as events 
are announced. 

Full premiums will no longer be 
included with newsletters.

Newsletters are now 
available for download on 
our website at: 
wwcdtc.org/news

Everyone must sign in and out 
of the building when using it 
outside of normal class times. 
The clip board is located on the 
table between the entrance/
exit doors. This is important so 
it is known when and who has 
been in the building.

On the same note, please pick 
up after you have been in 
the buiding outside of normal 
class times. This includes 
chairs, equipment, etc. Let’s all 
work to keep our club looking 
its best!

Kitchen: If anything you may 
bring with you to the club gets 
put in the refrigerator, please 
put your name on it. If it is in 
the refrigerator for any period 
of time and it is not claimed, it 
will be thrown away.

Class Sign Up Changes:

1. Need to fill out form 
completely

2. Monday Night forms should 
be put in the appropriate 
boxes (Monday Night box 
in the office for Mon. nights, 
Karen J.’s box in kitchen for 
Tues-Thurs), emailed to the 
appropriate person (Koenraad 
De Roo for Mon. nights, Karen 
J. for Tues-Thurs) or mailed to 
the club.

3. No email registration 
without form

4. Separate form for each dog

5. Form will be located on 
website & in box on wall 
inside front door of club

6. One handler per dog per 
class for obedience classes 
(you may alternate weeks, just 
not 2 dogs in same class on 
one night)

Club Reminders

WWCDTC on
FACEBOOK

You can fi nd WWCDTC 
on Facebook! Click on the 
following link to connect 
with WWCDTC from 
anywhere you can access 
the internet:

WWCDTC on Facebook

The page will be updated 
to keep the public up 
to date on events and 
happenings at WWCDTC.


